
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Philippian 
The Monthly Newsletter of St. Philip’s Lutheran Church of Hastings, Minnesota 

Come and Worship...Come and Serve...Come and Learn...Come as you are 

                                                            …Philip said to him, “Come and see” John 1:46  
                         

February 2025 Events 
 
Annual Meeting and Potluck  
Sunday, February 2 at 10:45 am 
 

Preschool Registration Begins 
 February 11 at 8:00 am  

Church Members and Current Families   

 February 18 at 5:30 pm  
Open to the Community 

 

New Member Orientation 
Sunday, February 16 at 10:45 am 
 

Book Bingo 
Sunday, February 23 at 1:00-2:00 pm 
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Now I would remind you, brothers and sisters, of the 

good news that I proclaimed to you, which you in turn 

received, in which also you stand, through which also 

you are being saved, since you hold firmly to the 

message that I proclaimed to you--unless you have 

come to believe in vain. For I handed on to you as of 

first importance what I in turn had received: that 

Christ died for our sins in accordance with the 

scriptures, and that he was buried, and that he was 

raised on the third day in accordance with the 

scriptures. 
           1 Corinthians 15:1-4 

From the Second Lesson for Epiphany 5 
 

I don’t know about you, but 
there are many times when 
I need to be reminded of 
one thing or another. 
Sometimes, I need to be 
reminded more than once. 
There are times when I am 
resentful when I get 
reminded and think to 
myself, “I knew that! Why 

does he/she think I need to be reminded?” I then 
remember that I have given ample evidence of 
forgetting things and in reality I am grateful for 
these reminders of important events, obligations 
or responsibilities.  
 

Perhaps there is no more important reminder 
than the apostle Paul’s reminder to the church in 
Corinth and to us. In clear and concise language, 
Paul lays out the core of what we believe as 
Christians, and why it is important. What we 
believe is that Christ died for our sins and was 
raised from dead, and because God has blessed 
us with a faith to believe these things, we are 
saved. 
 

I think that this passage is a reminder for 
everyone. It is the very core of what we believe, 
and yet too often we live our lives as if we have 
forgotten it. As people of faith we must continually 
ask ourselves. What difference does it make in 
my life that Jesus died for our sins? What 
difference does the reality that Jesus was raised 
for our salvation make in how I live my life? 

Another of the most basic truths is that every one 
of us believes in Jesus Christ because someone 
else told us about Jesus and reminded us of the 
difference Jesus makes. It may have been a 
parent or grandparent or neighbor or friend, but 
we all owe our faith to God’s working through 
another’s witness. 
 

That is one reason I am so grateful for our 
brothers and sisters who have shared their faith 
with us every fall in our Temple Talks and in our 
“Keeping Connected” newsletter articles. What a 
difference it makes to see how Jesus has worked 
in and through St. Philip’s Lutheran Church. Each 
of these witnesses serves as a reminder that God 
is active in our lives. 
 

It is my hope that every member of our 
congregation will take the opportunity to share 
your witness with us. You have a story that we 
need to hear! Think about what you would share 
with us, your brothers and sisters in Christ. 
 

Who are you and what do you do? How did you 
first learn about God’s love for you? How did you 
come to be a part of the body of Christ at St. 
Philip’s? What difference has your faith and 
membership made in your life? Why do you 
support God’s work here? What do you hope your 
children will grow up believing? 
 

Through your continued witness God will remind 
us of the tremendous power of Jesus’ love, and 
that is a reminder we all could use! 
 

Your Servant in Christ,  

Pastor Geier   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Looking Ahead… 

 
Vacation Bible School 

July 14-17 
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Preschool Chatter 

 

The students were very happy to return from 
Christmas break and get back to some normal 
routines! The month of January definitely had 
some colder temps, so we enjoyed many fun 
indoor games such as parachute, indoor snowball 
throwing, and yoga for large motor. Our themes 
for the month were Laura Numeroff books, winter 
weather, gingerbread man, and winter animals. 
Some spotlight activities for the month were 
building with playdough, follow the leader in 
chapel (teaching about being good disciples), 
making our own class books, and singing lots of 
songs. We also were able to enjoy some fun 
winter stories with Miss Megan - the public 
librarian. Boy, did the kids love her stories and 
silly songs. 
 

As we continue on with our Raise Right 
fundraiser, we would encourage anyone who is 
ordering on a monthly basis to check out our 
online registration. By creating an online account, 
you can reload your cards from home and also 
track the amount that you have been spending. 
Then you will see just how much you are helping 
us out. Please contact us at 
preschoool@splchastings.org or see Dolores 
Pemble for more information. Of course the 
regular way to order is still great too. Thanks to 
your generosity, we will be having Carpenter 
Nature Center come out to our school in February 
and do a story time with animals. This defiantly is 
not something we could do without your Raise 
Right support. 
 

Just a reminder that registration for the 2025-26 
school year will begin for current preschool 
families as well as church members on Tuesday, 
February 11 at 8:00 am.  Forms will be available 
on the welcome center and on our website 
starting Sunday, February 9. If you know 
someone who is not a member, but would like to 
join our preschool family next fall, please invite 
them to start dropping off registrations on the 
evening of February 18 between 5:30-6:30 pm or 
any time after that day. Word of mouth really is 
our best advertisement, so please share our 
program as much as possible. Families are 
always welcome to call or email us to set up 

private tours. Our phone number is 651-437-6541 
and our email is preschool@splchastings.org. 
Our 2025-26 preschool sessions will run from 9 
am-noon with the option of attending two days 
(Tue/Thurs), three days (Mon/Wed/Fri), or all five 
days (MTWTF) each week. Feel free to follow us 
on Facebook at St Philip’s Preschool for more 
information as the registration time gets closer! 
  
Becky Kaphing and Lorelei Rein 
Preschool Co-Directors   

 

 

– Among Our Own – 
 

Congratulations to… 
 

Millie Jo Williams (daughter of Matthew and Erin 
Williams) blessings on her baptism 
 

To all those celebrating their wedding anniversary 
in February. Listed below are couples reaching a 
special anniversary… 
Denny and Tricia Kohn on their 51st wedding 
anniversary on February 2 
Tony and Carole Sieben on their 56th wedding 
anniversary on February 8 

 

 

Sympathies to… 
 

Family of Merle Arndtson as they mourn his 
death 
Sue Severson and family as they mourn the 
death of her father Chuck Bungert  
 

 

Sunday Scripture Readings 
 

February 2 Jeremiah 1:4-10 
 1 Corinthians 13:1-13 
 Luke 4:21-30 
 

February 9 Isaiah 6:1-8 [9-13] 
 1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
 Luke 5:1-11 
 

February 16 Jeremiah 17:5-10 
 1 Corinthians 15:12-20 
 Luke 6:17-26 
 

February 23 Genesis 45:3-11, 15 
 1 Corinthians 15:35-38, 42-50 
 Luke 6:27-38 

 

 

mailto:preschoool@splchastings.org
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Thank You! 
 

Thanks to All. So many of you have expressed 
concern for my health since my fainting scene in 
November! Your thoughts, prayers and cards are 
so appreciated. They are a reminder of how we 
care for each other in sharing Christ’s love. Rest 
assured that I am in good health and relearning 
the importance of stress management. Thank you 
again,  
 

Barb Jorenby 
 
Thank you to each and every person who 
supported the Christmas "Gift A Senior" Program 
for Augustana Care Center and St. Philip’s 
Homebound residents.  We reached our goal! 
Because of you, 62 residents received a gift for 
Christmas and put a smile on each resident's 
face! Also, by purchasing a gift, you also helped 
support St. Philip's Youth programs. Together we 
make a difference in the lives of our community 
and our own children! God bless you!  Happy 
New Year! 
 

Kathy Willis  
 
Thank you to all those who have been making 
the beautiful prayer shawls that are available in 
the narthex. Thank you for taking part in this 
ministry of sharing God’s love. 

 

 
Giving and Expense 

 

Adult Forum 
 

February 3 – No Adult Forum – Annual Meeting 
 

February 9 – Hastings Public Schools Update 
Dr. Tammy Champa, ISD 200 Hastings Public 
Schools Superintendent, will be presenting a 
summary of a community survey. In addition, Dr. 
Champa will entertain questions and suggestions 
as part of her overview of the current status of the 
District. We will discuss opportunities of 
volunteering to empower students to achieve with 
their reading skills and sharing their wisdom and 
experience.  
 

February 16 – Estate Planning, Wills and 
Trusts. Elaine Mikel, Hastings High School Class 
of ‘09 and attorney with Best and Flanagan, will 
share her expertise and experiences in estate 
planning, wills and trusts, and why it all matters 
for your loved ones.   
 

February 23 – That’s in the Bible?!?! Led by 
Pastor Geier. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Our next Family Fellowship event will be on 
Sunday, February 23, and we'll be doing a Book 
Bingo afternoon!  Elementary-aged kiddos and 
their families are invited to join us from 1:00-2:00 
pm to play several rounds of Bingo for the hour, 
have some snacks, and earn books as take-home 
prizes! Older kids are invited to come help call 
Bingo numbers and enjoy some snacks too. 
 
If you have new or gently-used children’s books 
that you would be willing to donate, please reach 
out to Nick at nickc@splchastings.org, or drop 
them off in the church office any time before 
February 23.  
 
Nick Clark 
Interim Director of CYF Ministry 

 
 

2024 2023 

December 2024 YTD General & Misc Giving 

$733,709.44 $498,811.78 

December 2024 YTD Capital Fund 

$184,766.33 $186,103.07 

December 2024 YTD Expenses 

$654,716.16 $567,536.28 

Net 

$263,759.61 $117,378.57 

December 2024 YTD Mortgage Principal Rqrd. 

$95,139.43 $90,048.40 
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Keeping Connected 

 

Hello everyone, it's nice to meet you.  We are 
Sam, Sheila, 
and Maggie 
Robertson and 
we joined St. 
Philip’s in 
2022.  Here’s 
a bit of our 
story:  Sam’s 
dad was a pilot 
for Northwest, 
so he grew up living in Northfield, Minnesota, 
Anchorage, Alaska, and finally Grand Rapids, 
Minnesota. There he enjoyed playing basketball 
and board games with friends, and working as a 
camp counselor at the Y. 
 

Sheila grew up in Forest Lake, Minnesota and 
then Grand Rapids, Minnesota. There she grew 
up with her siblings on a hobby farm, playing 
sports, and participating in the jazz, symphony, 
and marching bands.   
 

Sam got his Elementary Education degree from 
Bemidji State University.  After college he moved 
back home to continue working at summer camp 
and after-school programs. 
 

Sheila got her Health and Exercise Science 
degree from Gustavus Adolphus College.  While 
there she participated on the 2009 NCAA DIII 3rd 
place softball team.  After that she moved back 
home to pursue a career with the Y. 
 

It was the summer of 2010 that Sam and Sheila 
finally met (even though they went to high school 
together) working at the local Y together as camp 
counselors and honing their passions for youth 
development.  In 2012 they started dating, and in 
2014 decided to move to the Twin Cities to be 
immersed in the vibrant culture – we love to go to 
concerts, sporting events, restaurants, breweries, 
etc.!  Sam lived in Eagan and worked for the Y as 
a site director for their school-age care program, 
continuing his career with the Y.  Sheila lived in 
Hopkins and worked as the Sports Director at the 
Ridgedale Y, and then as a Youth Development 
Coordinator for Minnetonka Community 
Education.  This capped Sheila’s eight-year 
career with the Y.   

In May 2019 Sam and Sheila got married and 
moved to Eagan with their cat, Ruthie.  After the 
pandemic and stay home orders brought light to 
small apartment living, they decided to buy their 
first house, in Hastings!   
 

In July 2020 they moved to Hastings, ½ block 
from the church (how convenient)!  They brought 
another cat to the family – Cherry.  Sam 
continued to work for the Y until 2021, when he 
became School Age Care Coordinator for 
Hastings Community Education (current). This 
capped his 15-year career with the Y.  The Y 
remains special to us as we met working there 
and got our careers off the ground there!  Sheila 
opted to eliminate the commute to Minnetonka 
and became Deputy City Clerk for the City of 
Mendota Heights (current).   
 

It was in 2022 when we started meeting with 
Pastor to find a church home, as we wanted to 
become more engrained in the community and 
find a place for our family to grow up.  We really 
loved the welcome from Pastor, and the 
openness of the church, messages, and 
congregation.   
 

In December 2022 our daughter Maggie was 
born.  She’s now two years old and has been our 
pride and joy every day and every minute since.  
She loves our cats (and all animals), celebrating 
holidays, playtime with cousins, reading, and 
playing Star Wars with Dad.   
 

We love this town so much; still exploring its 
greatness after five years. We love the small-
town charm, the caring residents, the unique 
opportunities, and the special place we can make 
a home for our family.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Children’s 
Time  

 

On January 
12 there was 
a lesson at 

the baptismal 
font for the 

children, who 
seemed very 
interested. 
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February 2, 2025 at 10:45 am  
 

Annual Meeting Will Again Be Both  
In-Person and Via Zoom. 

 

On Sunday, February 2 at 10:45 am, St. Philip’s 
Lutheran Church will conduct our congregation’s 
annual meeting. At this meeting we will accept 
reports from our staff ministry team and lay 
ministry team leaders, vote on lay leadership for 
the coming year, and approve a budget.  
 
There again will be an option to participate via 
Zoom. The Zoom link is in the annual report and 
will also be sent out on Friday, January 31 with 
the weekly email. 
 
We will still need a quorum to complete these 
important matters and we anticipate that 
everything should take less than an hour, so 
please plan on participating. Like in previous 
years we will keep record of all those 
participating. You will note that there are green 
and red pieces of paper in the newsletter that 
should provide enough materials for two voting 
members per household. If there are more than 
two voting members, any green or red paper will 
work or a paper with “YES” or “NO” written in 
large letters will suffice.   
 
We will also be voting how to distribute our tithe 
of capital campaign and miscellaneous income 
evenly between four different ministries, two 
ministries from Hastings/Dakota County and two 
from beyond Dakota County. On February 2, you 
will vote for one ministry in each category and the 
two ministries in each category receiving the most 
votes will each get ¼ of our tithe.  
 
We are not yet certain if or how those 
participating remotely might participate in this 
portion of our meeting. 
 
 
 
 

Ballot for 2024 Benevolence 

Distribution: 
 

LOCAL (Hastings/Dakota County): 

VOTE FOR ONE 

Feed My Starving Children in Eagan - 
Feeding God’s starving children hungry in 

body and spirit. Donations received fund the meal 
ingredients. Volunteers hand-pack the meals. 
Meals are donated to FMSC food partners around 
the world, where kids are fed and lives are saved! 
(This is where our confirmation students serve 
twice a year.) https://www.fmsc.org/about-us 
 

Hastings Family Service – provides 
nutritious foods for individuals and families 

through the Market food shelf programs, Meals 
on Wheels, and supportive services for residents 
of Independent School District 200.  
https://hastingsfamilyservice.org/programs-
services/ 
 

Rise Up Recovery – A non-profit ministry 
seeking to provide services that support and 

promote long-term recovery from addiction. 
https://www.riseuprecoverymn.com/ 
 

United Way Food 4 Kids – provides bags 
filled with kid friendly food every weekend 

for Hastings students who don’t have enough to 
eat. They average 200 meal bags per week. 
https://unitedwayofhastings.org/site/food-4-kids// 
 
 

Beyond Dakota County: 
VOTE FOR ONE 

 
ELCA Hurricane Disaster Response – 
Lutheran Disaster Response works with its 

partners to provide immediate relief, such as 
water, food, clothing, gift cards, tarps and other 
needs. Since many hurricanes also require a 
long-term response, Lutheran Disaster Response 
provides support on the long road to recovery 
with disaster case management, construction 
management, attention to unmet needs, and 
emotional and spiritual care. When the dust 
settles and the headlines change, we stay to 
provide ongoing assistance to those in need. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.fmsc.org/about-us
https://hastingsfamilyservice.org/programs-services/
https://hastingsfamilyservice.org/programs-services/
https://www.riseuprecoverymn.com/
https://unitedwayofhastings.org/site/food-4-kids/
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https://www.elca.org/our-work/relief-and-
development/lutheran-disaster-response/our-
impact/hurricane-response 
 

The Food Group Mobile Market – 
 Twin Cities Mobile Market is a grocery 

store on a bus! The Mobile Market brings 
affordable, nutritious foods right to your 
neighborhood. Anyone can shop for a full 
selection of fresh fruits, vegetables, meat, dairy, 
grains and other high-quality groceries. The bus 
visits neighborhoods that don't have access to full 
service grocery stores. They serve nearly 10,000 
people at more than 20 sites around St. Paul and 
Minneapolis. 
https://www.thefoodgroupmn.org/groceries/twin-
cities-mobile-market/ 
 

Lutheran Social Services for Youth 
Homelessness – Youth in Minneapolis and 

Saint Paul who are at-risk or experiencing 
homelessness can find non-judgmental support 
and assistance at LSS. We serve hundreds of 
youth every year in the Twin Cities metro area 
and are committed to providing youth with the 
resources they need to launch into productive, 
healthy and independent lives. We provide 
emergency shelters, drop-in services, transitional 
housing, and street outreach. 
https://www.lssmn.org/services/youth-
homelessness/twin-cities/ 
 

My Very Own Bed – Provides new beds 
and linens to children of families who have 

recently secured stable housing. 
https://www.myveryownbed.org/about_us\ 
 
THE TWO MINISTRIES IN EACH CATEGORY 
THAT GET THE MOST VOTES WILL RECEIVE 
¼ OF THE TITHE. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Annual Meeting Potluck 
 
St. Philip's annual business meeting will be held 
on Sunday, February 2 at 10:45 am with a potluck 
lunch to follow.  
 

Those planning to share in the potluck lunch are 
asked to bring something according to the 
following:      
        

Last names beginning with…  
A-I Salad           J-R Dessert         S-Z Main Dish 
 

Questions about the potluck may be directed to 
Camille Nelson, Fellowship Ministry chair. 

 
 

Interested in Membership  
at St. Philip’s? 

 

On Sunday, February 16 at 10:45 am an 
information session will be held for persons 
interested in St. Philip’s membership. The 
session covers how St. Philip’s conducts its 
mission to its members and the Hastings 
community. Children are welcome at the session. 
Light treats will be offered and a number of 
council members will present information. Please 
contact Glenda Schnirring, if you expect to 
attend. (Glendaschnirring@gmail.com or 651-
437-6246) New members will be received at 
worship on March 2. Another information time can 
be arranged for anyone with a date conflict. 

 

 

Preschool Registration 2025-26 
 

Preschool registration is open to SPLC members 
and current families of the 
preschool on Tuesday, 
February 11 at 8:00 am. 
Forms will be available on 
the welcome center or at 

www.splchastings.org 
under the Preschool tab 

on Sunday, February 9.  Registration will begin 
for the community on Tuesday, February 18 at 
the 5:30 - 6:30 pm Open House at St. Philip’s.  
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.elca.org/our-work/relief-and-development/lutheran-disaster-response/our-impact/hurricane-response
https://www.elca.org/our-work/relief-and-development/lutheran-disaster-response/our-impact/hurricane-response
https://www.elca.org/our-work/relief-and-development/lutheran-disaster-response/our-impact/hurricane-response
https://www.thefoodgroupmn.org/groceries/twin-cities-mobile-market/
https://www.thefoodgroupmn.org/groceries/twin-cities-mobile-market/
https://www.lssmn.org/services/youth-homelessness/twin-cities/
https://www.lssmn.org/services/youth-homelessness/twin-cities/
https://www.myveryownbed.org/about_us/
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COME AND WORSHIP! 

For centuries, Lent has been a powerful worship 
experience for the Church. For thousands of 
years, the church has gathered for the special 
occasions of worship during this scared season. 
Lent is part of our legacy. Lent is an extension of 
our heritage. Although Lent does not start until 
next month on March 5, why not plan to make 
mid-week worship a part of your Lenten discipline 
this year? We will continue our tradition of using 
Holden Evening Prayer. All our Midweek services 
are at 7:00 pm. 

 
During this Lenten season we will explore the 
question, “Where in the world is God?” and the 
answers might be surprising! 

 
 “Where in the World is God?” 

 

March 5  Ash Wednesday 
 

March 12  On a Donkey 
 Matthew 21:1-11 
 

March 19  In the Garden Praying 
 Matthew 26:36-46 
 

March 26   Under Arrest 
 John 18:1-12 
 

April 2  On Trial 
 Luke 22:66-23:25 
 

April 9  Under the Whip 
 Matthew 27:24-31 
 

April 17   Maundy Thursday 
 

April 18   Good Friday Tenebrae 
 Service of Shadows 
 

April 20   EASTER! ! ! 

 
 

Lenten Book Study 
 

Lenten Book Study begins on Wednesday, March 
12 immediately after the Lenten service. 
What We Remember Will Be Saved: Story of 
Refugees and the Things They 
Carry tells the stories of six 
women and men who are 
forced to escape war in Iraq 
and Syria and who carry the 
worlds that they left behind 
with them when they flee. A 
woman named Hana sews the 
story of her Aramaic- speaking 
city into a dress. A young man 
named Ferhad saves the songs of his Kurdish 
community. Munir saves his goodness after 
escaping the violence of Mosul; helping ordinary 
people in a camp in Lesvos. Adnan and Ghadir, 
two pharmacists from Aleppo, rebuild their 
pharmacy in the ruins of war. And Qassem, a 
Yazidi from Mt. Sinjar, rescues his family on a 
mountain, and then saves the story of what 
happened so that it will never be forgotten.  
 
Together, their stories paint a portrait of a 
religiously and culturally diverse corner of the 
Middle East disappearing, and the people saving 
it with their stories. Each voice puts us in front of 
an essential question: What is the deepest part of 
ourselves, the one thing that can never be taken 
from us?  
 
This book is for everyone. Today, one in every 69 
people on earth is forcibly displaced. The author, 
Stephanie Saldana, wants readers to experience 
the reality that refugees are teachers and 
students, artists and musicians, farmers and 
chefs. The author says, even in the face of 
immense violence and loss, “there is always 
something small to be carried, some act to be 
done, and that these little things transform history 
in ways we only later understand.” 
 
The book is available at the Hastings Public 
Library or online.  We will meet for five sessions 
during lent. 
 
If you have questions, contact Cindy Toppin 
at ctoppin409@gmail.com. 

 

mailto:ctoppin409@gmail.com
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ST. PHILIP’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 
AND PRESCHOOL 

1401 West 15th Street, Hastings, Minnesota 
651-437-6541 

www.splchastings.org 
 

 

 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  9:00 am – 4:30 pm 

Friday:  9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
 

Sunday Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship at 9:30 am 

(Livestream link on www.splchastings.org,   
YouTube and Facebook) 

 

Sunday Education Hour: 
Adult Forum at 10:40 am  

Sunday School at 10:40 am  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Beauty of Christmas 2024 
 
Four hundred believers chose to worship at St. Philip’s Christmas Eve at one of two services. 
Candlelight, singing and reunion-like fellowship filled the air, as Jesus’ birth became the prayerful 
focus. 
 

 

John, Katie and Nora Nye gave light to the fourth 
Advent candle the Sunday before Christmas 

This young man pondered 
his lit candle with deep sincerity 

Dolores Pemble chose to celebrate 
the Holy Night in her finest 

 

Poinsettias banked the altar area providing extra beauty 

Mary Ellen Fox and Brin Petersen offered 
lovely music at the 5:30 pm service 

http://www.splchastings.org/
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ST. PHILIP’S STAFF 
Gregory Geier, Pastor 
   pastorgeier@splchastings.org 
 

Noreen Swanson, Organist 
   swansonhastings@centurylink.net 
 

LuAnn Roiger, Handbell Choir Director 
   lroiger58@gmail.com 
Kelsey Wormley, Children’s Choir 
Director 
   kelseyw@splchastings.org 
 

John Diischer, Sound Board Technician 
   johnd@splchastings.org 
 

Nick Clark, Interim Director of Children, Youth 
  and Families Ministries 
  nickc@splchastings.org 
Lista Klocow, Office Manager 
  listak@splchastings.org 
 

Becky Kaphing, Preschool Co-Director  
   preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Lorelei Rein, Preschool Co-Director  
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Rachel Moritz, Assistant Teacher 
  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

Kari Vortherms, Assistant Teacher 

  preschool@splchastings.org 
 

ST. PHILIP’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 
AND PRESCHOOL 

1401 West 15th Street, Hastings, Minnesota 
651-437-6541 

www.splchastings.org 
 

 

 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  9:00 am – 4:30 pm 

Friday:  9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
 

Sunday Worship Service: 
In Person and Livestream Worship at 9:30 am 

(Livestream link on www.splchastings.org,   
YouTube and Facebook) 

 

Sunday Education Hour: 
Adult Forum at 10:40 am  

Sunday School at 10:40 am  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:nickc@splchastings.org
mailto:preschool@splchastings.org
mailto:preschool@splchastings.org
mailto:preschool@splchastings.org
mailto:preschool@splchastings.org
http://www.splchastings.org/

